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Principalõs Message 

Kawaha Point School 
 Phone: (07) 348 5864 

Fax: (07) 349 2581 

Email: office @kawaha-point.school.nz 

Web: www.kawaha-point.school.nz 

21 Feb  Pito Mata Assembly 2.15pm 
25 Feb  Designing the Learning 3-5.30pm 
26 Feb  Designing the Learning 3ð 7pm 
26 Febñ6 Mar Life Education 
6 March Kaimanga REo Assembly 2.15pm 
10 March Rats Duathlon for entered students 
11 March Pito Mata walk up Ngongotaha 
13 March Pito Mata postponement day 
16-18 March Karearea camp to Totara Springs 
23 March  Swimming all week Yr 2-4õs (not 27 Mar) 
25/26 March Pito Mata Apumoana Marae noho 
30 March Swimming all week Yr 2-4õs 
6 April  Swimming all week Yr 2-4õs (not 10 April) 

Book Club Issue 1 Closes 21 February 2020. 

Please bring your order to the office or order 
online.  

{ŎƘƻƭŀǎǘƛŎ .ƻƻƪ /ƭǳō ²ƘŀǘΩǎ hƴΚ 

We have hit the ground running! 
Already Whiria te Ako have had their first noho at Maketu 
and other teams have planned exciting camps, trips and 
noho over the next few weeks. I know all teachers have 
been working hard to develop connections and relation-
ships with new students and reaffirm the connections 
from last year with students they already know. 
We are lucky to have Whaea Caroline working in the ca-
pacity of Learning Support Coordinator (LSC) this year. 
Caroline and I will be off in Wellington for the training as 
you read this. This position is designed to support teach-
ers to better meet the needs of students with additional 
needs and we already have plans to create a very special 
work space for her and the students.  
At last weekôs BOT hui we reviewed the Charter and cre-
ated targets. This year we have a maths target, a writing 
target and a fitness target. Maths has been a focus for us 
last year and again this year with loads of quality profes-
sional development from our local maths expert, Bruce 
Moody. Last year for writing we set the target to get a .6 
effect size (a years progress is considered .4 so .6 is 1.5 
years progress in a year). We achieved a .54 effect size 
which, while not achieving our target, was still excellent 
and the best effect size across a school I have ever seen. 
This year we are raising the bar even further by targeting 
a .65 effect size! We have also set a fitness target for our 
students based around the Beep Test. Improved fitness 
has many benefits including: better mental health, im-
proved health and wellbeing and increased self confi-
dence. It allows students who are talented in this area to 
óstrut their stuffô and the research clearly demonstrates 
that students who are fit learn better. This is the first time 
we have targeted fitness and we hope you will support 
your children to make the most of fitness opportunities 
this year. 
 
Designing the Learning 
As mentioned in the note that went home earlier this 
week, next week on Tuesday 25 February 3 from-5.30pm 
and Wednesday 26 February from 3-7pm, we will have an 
opportunity for you to come and discuss aspects of your 
childôs education in relation to our Graduate Profile 
(printed on the back of this sheet). The Graduate Profile 

was developed 5 years ago by parents, the community 
and staff and is what we intend all our Year 6 students to 
leave with in terms of skills, attitudes, abilities and 
knowledge. We will also be reviewing our Graduate Profile 
and Charter later in the year. 
There will be 15 minute time slots for you to meet with one 
of your childôs teachers to share information about your 
child and discuss Graduate Profile goals for the next term. 
To make a booking go to the website: 
https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code   and enter code 
xd5tp. 

If you have any trouble booking, or donôt have access to 
the internet, please let Janine in the office know (3485864) 
and she will happily book you a timeslot. We hope that by 
holding this over 2 nights, we will make it convenient for 
everyone to attend. 

Teacher Only Days 
We had a great day last Friday learning about aspects of 
collaborative teaching and learning. Thank you for ensur-
ing your children were safe on this day while we were do-
ing some fantastic learning. Getting experts like Mark Os-
borne to come into schools is very hard out of term time 
and thus we use Teacher Only Days (TOD)ôs. The govern-
ment has allowed schools to take 8 TODs over the next 3 
years to help lower workload issues. We have two more 
planned in the next term, another with Mark Osborne 
(Friday 27 March) and then one with world renowned  
educationalist, James Nottingham (UK based) on Monday 
4 May. We will combine with 6 other schools in Rotorua for 
this day.   
 
Reminders: 
1. Health & Permission forms- please get these back 
to us asap 
2. Next TEACHER ONLY DAY Friday 27 March 
3. Uniform- please ensure your child has the correct 
school uniform each day. A hat for outside is a must! 
4. BOT Meeting Thursday 19 March evening from 7 
pm in the staffroom. 

Have a great week! 
Regards 

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code
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